
 
 

DR. RATHAN KELKAR IAS 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

STATE HEALTH AGENCY (SHA) 

Health & Family Welfare Department 

Government of Kerala 

 

File No. SHA/419/2020-MGR(HNQA)                                               Date 22-09-2020 
 

 

To 

All District Collectors 

All District Medical Officers 

All District Programme Managers NHM 

All Superintendents of AB PM-JAY-KASP Empanelled Hospitals 

 
Sub: SHA —KASP-PMJAY Scheme — Inclusion of Covid-19 Referral Letter— reg. 

Ref: 1.G.O.Rt No.1246/2020/H&FWD Dated 06/07/2020 

2. Addendum No 31/F2/Health dated 10 June 2020 

3. Proceedings of Executive Director SHA No: 96/2020/HNQA/SHA 

dated 13.07.2020 

4. Advisory No 31/F2/Health dated 7^ August 2020 

5. Letter no: 62/HNQA/SHA/2020 dated 16.09.2020 
 

Kind attention to the references cited. 

Regarding the referral of Non KASP COVID-19 patients from Govt CFLTC 

and hospitals to Private Empanelled Hospitals a referral system has been implemented. 

COVID- 19 referral letter for AB PMJAY KASP beneficiaries has been digitalized 

with Covid-19 Jagratha Portal/corona safe network. Medical officers can access this 

letter under SURVILLENCE tab and Hospitals can use this service under 

TRANSFERRED LIST tab in Covid-19 jagratha portal. 
 

 

 

 

ours faithfully 

Exé 


